OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Field Trip to Lake Ann

September 25, 2014


 Several members of the OAC (Steve Dean, Tay Vaughan, George Helz, Fran Armstrong, and Helen Prince),, along with SCA Staff Gerald Johnson and Nick Bohaska, met with Ron Babcock, Erosion and Sediment Control Specialist of Calvert County’s Soil Conservation District, at Lake Ann to look at the property and get a professional opinion on the options open to us for any work that needed to be completed. Mr. Babcock gave us the following options:

1. Fix the dam and restore the lake: His estimate to make the repairs was $50,000 -$80,000, plus an engineering study for $10,000 (required by county and state regulations) before getting the permits which may also cost more.  The total cost could be as much as $90,000 - $100,000 to restore the lake to its original condition. In addition, he recommended that if we decide to do this, we should do some historical research to find out the original design/engineering study which would have been done before the lake was made.  He noted that permits to do this work are difficult to get and may be a lengthy process since all departments must approve the engineering studies, etc.
In additional we may have to incur extra costs if we wanted to dredge the pond to make it deeper—also need extra permits for this. 
2. Breach the dam and let the area go back to its natural state: His estimate was $8,000 - $10,000 to put the area back to wetlands. There would still be a small pond that would serve to filter the water before it goes into area creeks. 
He started that MDE (Maryland Department of the Environment) prefers wetlands to ponds, so permits are easy to get.

He also stated that we could put the lake back later if we wished and raised the money—would still be a costly project.

Breaching would be easy since there is easy access to the lake.

Once the dam is breached it may take up to five (5) years for the lake to drain and the area to go back to its natural state. 

3. Do Nothing: If we do nothing now, the dam will continue to deteriorate and the water level will go down. However, we do have a liability issue if the dam were to suddenly be breached due to a catastrophic weather event such as a hurricane or torrential rain storm. Water and sediment could suddenly rush into the creeks and/or the bay. Steve Dean said he would contact the MDE department that deals with dam safety to determine our liability if this happens. 
The members of OAC then convened in the SCA office to discuss the information they had received from Ron Babcock.  It was the consensus that we publish the above information in SCAN and eSCAN (when Steve gets the information on liability from the MDE) and be prepared to answer questions at the Fall Meeting. Helen will make a poster outlining our options to be displayed at the meeting. Final plans and strategies will be discussed at the OAC meeting on October 7, 2014.







Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary
